
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 August 2004 

1. EDWARD AVENUE (BARBADOES STREET – CLEVELAND STREET) AND GERALDINE STREET 
(EDGEWARE ROAD – WARRINGTON STREET) CONTRACT 03/04-250 

 
Officer responsible Author 
City Solutions Manager Ross Herrett Senior Professional - Transportation, DDI 941-8863 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the Council’s approval for the acceptance of a tender which is 

above the $1,000,000 authority delegated to Community Boards. 
 
 RELEVANT CURRENT POLICY 
 
 This project forms part of the Transport and City Streets and Greenspace Unit’s Capital Expenditure 

Programme for the 2004/05 year and is shown on page 125 and 139 of the Financial Plan and 
Programme. 

 
 DESCRIPTION 
 
 The contract is for the construction of kerbs, channels, asphaltic concrete paths, landscape planting, 

grassed berms, drainage works, new culverts/bridges, waterway shaping, retaining walls and 
carriageway construction.  

 
 Tender prices have been received as follows: 
 

Calcon Limited $1,304,884.55 
 

City Care Limited $1,579,984.40 
 
 All prices exclude GST. 
 
 These prices include a contingency sum of $135,000 and the work is for a 37 week period. 
 
 The estimate for the work was $1,554,000. 
 
 RESULTS OF CONSULTATION 
 
 The standard roadworks information leaflet has been circulated inviting comments relating to the 

project and all enquiries and comments from residents and others have been satisfactorily resolved.  
Minor changes have had to be made to the design shown on the publicity leaflet. 

 
 Stewart Callaway of Calcon Limited has given an assurance that the work can be completed within 

the specified time. 
 
 Board  
 Recommendation: That the weighed attribute tender of Calcon Limited for contract 03/04-250 

for the sum of $1,304,884.55, be accepted. 
 
 (Note: Ingrid Stonhill retired from this item and took no part in the discussion and voting thereon). 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


